
  
  

 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:  Sheri Pierce, City Clerk 

 

FROM:  Bart Hinkle, Chief of Police 

  

RE: Alaskan Greenery Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility License Renewal  

 

DATE:  August 27th, 2019 

 

On August 27th, 2019, I received a Limited Marijuana Cultivation Facility License 

Renewal for Alaskan Greenery.  I contacted the owner of the business, Michael Liljedahl, 

who informed me that his license was approved to move from a “Standard” cultivation 

facility to a “Limited” cultivation facility.  This matter was brought before Council earlier 

this summer (7/2/19 agenda) for their approval. 

 

Having recently inspected the premises of Alaskan Greenery, and spoken at length with 

Mr. Liljedahl, I feel comfortable writing this memorandum of non-objection without 

another inspection. 

 

As I have documented in recent years, Mr. Liljedahl appears to operate Alaskan Greenery 

with the utmost professionalism and openly values the partnership between his business, 

the State of Alaska, City of Valdez, Valdez Police Department, and the Valdez City 

Council.  I have personally conducted multiple inspections of his business and observed 

his business to not only be well within the legal guidelines, but prospering and moving 

forward.  The State of Alaska [AMCO] has conducted inspections as well.  They have not 

provided me with any notice of violation for Alaskan Greenery. 

 

In summary, I have no reasonable grounds to contest or deny this license renewal 

application. 

 


